PLYMOUTH TOWN BOARD MEETING
JULY 14, 2025
6:30PM

PRESENT: Supervisor Patricia Murray
Councilperson Ray Elsworth
Councilperson Tim Manwarren
Councilperson Brett Wightman
Highway Superintendent Louis Redenback
ABSENT: Councilperson Rhonda Fairbanks

Supervisor Murray brought the meeting to order. She led in the Pledge
to the Flag. She asked if there were any additions or corrections to the
minutes of May 22, 2025 or June 9, 2025. There were none. Mr.
Wightman made a motion to accept the minutes. Mr. Manwarren
seconded the motion. The Board was polled and the motion was
carried with four yeses and no nos. Councilperson Fairbanks was
absent.

DOG CONTROLL OFFICER’S REPORT: Mr. Brian Franklin gave his report
which is on file at the Town Clerk’s Office.

HIGHWAY SUPERINTENDENT’S REPORT: Mr. Louis Redenback gave his
report which is on file at the Town Clerk’s Office.




.
PLANNING BOARD: No Planning Board Meeting was held due to the
lack of a quorum. The Town Clerk read resignations from Bernadette
Jackson, Doug O’Hara, and Alyson Kreiner.

YOUTH COMMITTEE REPORT: Mrs. Shelly Ciborowski gave a report
which is on file in the Town Clerk’s office.

Mr. Wightman read and proposed Resolution #20 To Allow Only Town
of Plymouth Equipment in the Town Highway Garage. After some
discussion, Mr. Elsworth made a motion to table the resolution so it can
be revised. Mr. Manwarren seconded the motion. The Board was
polled and the motion was carried with three yeses and one no.
Councilperson Wightman voted no and Councilperson Fairbanks was
absent.

Mr. Manwarren read Resolution #20 (renumbered because the original
#20 was tabled.) Requiring the Town Highway Superintendent to
Submit a Monthly Fuel Usage Report. After some discussion, Mr.
Wightman made a motion to approve Resolution #20. Mr. Manwarren
seconded the motion. The Board was polled and the motion was
carried with three yeses and one no. Supervisor Murray voted no and
Councilperson Fairbanks was absent.

Mr. Wightman read and proposed Resolution #21 Requiring the Town
Supervisor to Post a Monthly Financial Statement on the Town
Webpage. Mr. Manwarren seconded the resolution. The Board was
polled and the resolution was passed with three yeses and one no.
Supervisor Murray voted no. Councilperson Fairbanks was absent.

The bills were reviewed and signed. Mr. Wightman made a motion to
pay the bills. Mr. Elsworth seconded the motion. The Board was polled
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and the motion was carried with four yeses and no nos. Councilperson
Fairbanks was absent.

Mr. Elsworth made a motion to accept the resignations from Mr.
O’Hara, Mrs. Jackson, and Ms. Kreiner, that were read earlier. Mr.
Wightman seconded the motion. The Board was polled and the motion
was passed with four yeses and no nos. Councilperson Fairbanks was
absent.

Mr. Wightman made a motion to adjourn the meeting. Mr. Manwarren
seconded the motion. The Board was polled and the motion was
carried with four yeses and no nos. Councilperson Fairbanks was
absent. The meeting was adjourned.

Respectfully submitted by,

Virginia E. Brown
Plymouth Town Clerk



